Russell Dalton

From:

David Dillon

Sent:

Thursday, October 24, 2019 10:12 AM

To: Cc: Russell Dalton Ann Stephens

Subject:

RE: Apex UMC Request

Follow Up Flag:

Follow up

Flag Status:

Completed

Yes sir the south side close to the church office

David L Dillon FM, FO Deputy Fire Marshal

Town of Apex PO Box 250 Apex, NC 27502

Direct: 919.367.4062 | Main: 919.362.4001

www.apexnc.org

Smoke Alarms Save Lives - Change Your Batteries!

From: Russell Dalton

Sent: Thursday, October 24, 2019 10:01 AM

To: David Dillon Cc: Ann Stephens

Subject: RE: Apex UMC Request

David,

Just confirming, you are asking that parking be prohibited on the south side of the street? Just making sure I understand your response before I respond to the church.

Ann,

You didn't indicate a preference so does it matter to you either way?

Thank you.

Russell H. Dalton, PE Senior Transportation Engineer Public Works & Transportation Town of Apex 919-249-3358

From: Ann Stephens

Sent: Tuesday, October 22, 2019 2:16 PM

To: David Dillon < David.Dillon@apexnc.org>; Russell Dalton < Russell.Dalton@apexnc.org>

Subject: RE: Apex UMC Request

I have been through there and it is tight and vehicles are illegally parked at the intersection.

Captain Ann Stephens Patrol Commander (919)249-3456 – Office



(Pursuant to NC General Statutes Chapter 132, Public Records, this electronic mail message and any attachments hereto, as well as any electronic mail message(s) that may be sent in response to it may be considered public record and as such are subject to request and review by anyone at any time.)

From: David Dillon

Sent: Tuesday, October 22, 2019 2:06 PM

To: Russell Dalton < Russell.Dalton@apexnc.org>; Ann Stephens < Ann.Stephens@apexnc.org>

Subject: RE: Apex UMC Request

Yes response has been hampered on Sundays, an incident I can recall is when the heat was turned on the first time of the year causing a burning smell in the church during Sunday services, I agree no parking on the side of Olive closest to the church office would enhance our response capabilities.

Thanks David

David L Dillon FM, FO Deputy Fire Marshal Town of Apex

PO Box 250 Apex, NC 27502

Direct: 919.367.4062 | Main: 919.362.4001

www.apexnc.org

Smoke Alarms Save Lives - Change Your Batteries!

From: Russell Dalton

Sent: Wednesday, September 25, 2019 1:49 PM

To: David Dillon; Ann Stephens **Subject:** FW: Apex UMC Request

Have emergency vehicles had a history of problems in trying to access this block of Olive Street described below? Since it's in the grid and there are multiple parking lot access points and ways around that block I'm wondering if parking during peak church times significantly affects emergency response. It may be inconvenient during peak times, but I'd need more justification from PD and FD to pursue this. Please let me know what your departments have experienced out there and if there's good justification for limiting parking to one side based on emergency response. Most of this block is the typical minimum 27' b-b curb standard except the 25% of frontage on the southeast end where we still have grass shoulder



Russell H. Dalton, PE Senior Transportation Engineer Public Works & Transportation Town of Apex 919-249-3358

From: Kate Shoffner [mailto:kate.shoffner@apexumc.org]

Sent: Wednesday, September 25, 2019 11:23 AM

To: Russell Dalton < Russell.Dalton@apexnc.org >; Jessica Bolin < jessica.bolin@gmail.com >; Laura Johnson

<<u>laura.johnson@apexumc.org</u>> **Subject:** Apex UMC Request

Notice: This message is from an external sender.

Do not click links or open attachments unless you trust the sender, and can verify that the content is safe.

Hey Russ!

I am sending this email on behalf of Apex United Methodist Church to ask if there is a potential to add some no parking signage or line painting on our campus along Olive Street. Our goal is to stop street parking along Olive Street from Elm St to Hughes St on the side of the street that is not on the church side.

We have struggled to find a solution to stop parking on both sides of the street on Sunday mornings as it makes it a tight squeeze to pass and certainly would create a problem for emergency vehicles. Almost two years ago we purchased small no parking sandwich board signs that our team puts out on Sunday mornings. Over time they have been run over, worn out and stolen and we are making this request in the hope of finding a permanent solution with the town.

Our preference is to have the street painted along this whole block on that side of the street to designate no parking. Signs would be our second choice. We own half of the street frontage on this stretch of the block and the other half is a privately owned residence so the street painting would prevent signage installation on their property.

We can help with costs if needed. We are just trying to find a permanent solution to the problem. Let me know if you need additional information from me regarding this request.

Much thanks! Kate Shoffner Operations Director Apex UMC 919-362-7807